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F R O M  T H E  E D I T O R

	 The articles in this issue of The Confluence reflect some of the diverse issues and 

questions facing our region. More importantly, these articles focus on interactions 

between people and their environment.

	 Both Theodore Cohen and Sarah Hinds are exploring what it means to be “Other” 

and the social constructs that accompany those definitions. Cohen asserts that notions of 

race in Mexico and the United States are very different, particularly for those of African 

descent. It was not unusual for African Americans visiting Mexico to note the different 

treatment and social view. Cohen uses Katherine Dunham’s performances in Mexico as a 

way of delving into those differences.

	 Sarah Hinds is looking at ideas about “Other” as well, only looking at both Americans and immigrants. She describes 

something of a matrix of views and conflicts—American and immigrant, Protestant and Catholic, native and Other. St. 

Louis had one of the largest Catholic populations in the United States in the early twentieth century, but it became both 

ethnically and religiously more diverse with rapid population growth in the decades after Missouri statehood. Tensions 

rose when Catholics from other places (especially Ireland) came with different views about faith and Catholicism. 

St. Louis was not alone in this, of course; violence broke out in Boston and Philadelphia. Hinds uses St. Louis as a 

case study for understanding how Catholics responded to this rising nativism and accusations that they were not even 

Christian.

	 In the second of her two-part series for The Confluence, Quinta Scott continues her examination of the environment of 

the region and our responses to it. By the 1930s, a growing conservation movement emerged in Missouri about natural 

resources and the landscape—and how to preserve and manage them. With thinkers such as Aldo Leopold influencing 

regional policymakers, the State of Missouri created a Conservation Commission to address the long-term care and 

maintenance of the natural world. 
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